
Welcome to Vestavia Country Club, one of the finest country clubs in the South! 
We are proud to host the Chamber each month and appreciate the opportunity to 
extend our rich tradition of hospitality to each of you.  
 

As a rule, we strive to transform the lives of our Club Community, which we define 
as Members, staff, and the city of Vestavia!  We challenge ourselves to be the lead-
ers in the club experience, and we value passion, trust, respect, hospitality, and teamwork. 
 

Since 1948, our club has offered a wide range of social and recreational experiences.  These experi-
ences include community/socializing, events, business networking, dining, golf, tennis, fitness, 
childcare, youth activities, pools, swim team, and more.  All of these wonderful amenities boast 
beautiful views of the valley and surrounding foothills of the Appalachian Mountains! 
 

Our welcoming and professional staff are eager to provide unparalleled service, and we look for-
ward to extending that warm and friendly experience to you!  Please let us know if there is any-
thing that we can do to make your Chamber experience more enjoyable, and – again – welcome to 
our club! 
 

For more information about Vestavia Country Club, or to schedule a club tour, please contact 

Membership & Communications Director, Katy Williams at 205-823-2451. 

June 11 Luncheon 
Alabama Secretary of State 

John Merrill 

J ohn Harold Merrill is the son of Horace and Mary Merrill of Heflin, Alabama (Cleburne County).  He 
was born on November 12, 1963 in Wedowee, Alabama (Randolph County).  He grew up in Heflin and 
is an Eagle Scout from Heflin Troop 206.  He is a graduate of Cleburne County High School and The 
University of Alabama where he served as President of the Student Government Association in 1986-

1987.   
 
While attending The University, John served as a Congressional Intern for Congressman Bill Nichols (1983) 
and Senator Howell Heflin (1984).  John served as the governmental affairs intern at The Chamber of Com-
merce of West Alabama; National Advertising Account Executive for Randall-Reilly Publishing Company; 
Assistant Director for the Tuscaloosa County Industrial Development Authority from 1990-93 where he assist-
ed in the recruitment of Mercedes-Benz; Director of Business Development for The Chamber of Commerce of West Alabama in 
1993-94; and the Director of Community Relations and Community Education for the Tuscaloosa County Board of Education from 
1994-2010; and served as Business Development Officer for First Federal Bank in Tuscaloosa from 2011-2015. 
 
On November 2, 2010, John was elected to represent the people of District 62 in the State House of Representatives with 87% of the 
vote which was the highest percentage vote of any contested House candidate that year.  He served as the Secretary/Treasurer of the 

(Continued on page 4) 
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Birmingham Zoo!! What’s New at the Zoo?? 
 
At the May Chamber luncheon, we were fortunate to hear an informative 
presentation from Chris Pfefferkorn, the new President and CEO of the 
Birmingham Zoo. We learned about the exciting transformational pro-
gress happening now and why the Birmingham Zoo is rated in the top 
10% of zoos in the nation. 
 

Facilities – The Zoo has undertaken a massive construction program 
over the past 15 years: 
2005 – Hugh Kaul Children’s Zoo dedicated specifically to animals native 
to Alabama. 
2007 – An interactive Sea Lion Splash Show featuring the comedic behavior of sea lions. 
2011 – Trails of Africa is a mixed species exhibit featuring animals native to Africa. 
2015 – Asian Passage and Arrival Experience offering a much more friendly visitor arrival ar-
ea. 
2017 – Creation of a new green park area just inside the entrance. 
 

Education - The Birmingham Zoo offers enriching educational opportunities for people of all 
ages! 
Kids & Families – Zoo Camp 
   Preschool at the Zoo 

   Super Science Saturdays 
   Nightlife Programs 
   ZooKeeper for a Day 
 
Schools & Groups - Home School features in depth classes for Pre-K thru 9th Grade. 
   Patch Programs designed for Scouts and other Groups. 
   College programs specifically designed for college level students. 
 

Conservation - Passion Into Conservation Action (PICA) supports employee research 
projects. 

-Elephant Conservation - first accredited facility in the nation to success-
fully recreate an all-male African elephant herd as seen naturally in 
the wild. 
-Solar Energy Demonstration Project with the installation of solar panels. 

  -Participation in the Dian Fossey Gorilla Fund International. 
 

Chris also shared with us that the Zoo features four amazing rental spaces for weddings, reun-
ions, birthday parties, company picnics, business meetings or luncheons: 

1)Henley Park Event Lawn, 2) Zoo Lodge, 3) Children’s Zoo, and 4) the Safari Peak in 
Trails of Africa. 

 
For more details on the Birmingham Zoo, please visit their web site:  
https://www.birminghamzoo.com/ 
 

Gary Jordan 
Summit Franchising Group 
Board Chair, 2019 

Gary Jordan 
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https://www.birminghamzoo.com/
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F rom the President… 
Can you believe we are almost half way thru 2019!!! It has been a crazy 
spring with summer coming first! While we are always watching the weather 
hoping for a dry day for our I Love America event, we could use some rain 

before then!  
 
We are excited about the 38th Annual I Love America (ILA) Night which is always a 
great time for our community to come together and celebrate the freedoms that we 
have in this great country and to honor our military. We are so very grateful for Vestavia 
Hills High School (VHHS) along with Principal Dr. Tyler Burgess, Athletic Director Jeff 
Segars and President of the Concession Stands Frank Hernandez for partnering with 
us as we had to find a new temporary home for ILA due to the construction at Wald 
Park. They not only opened their doors to the community but have stepped up and gone the extra mile to 
help us make the event a success. The Pops in the Parks will this year be moved into the VHHS auditorium 
so we will still be able to enjoy the sounds from the Shades Mountain Baptist Orchestra – in air conditioning 
and comfortable seats! What could be better than that!! We will continue to have a children’s area hosted by 
Vestavia Hills United Methodist Church volunteers in the parking lot in front of the football field concession 
stand alongside our Business Expo of over 60 businesses…the movie will also move indoors to the “new” 
gym so we also will have a concession stand open there so be sure to bring a blanket or chair but we will al-
so have the bleachers available if you want to sit on those. The movie has been chosen by popular vote and 
will be announced soon ……SO we are looking forward to a bigger and better ILA than ever before. 
 
We have several Ribbon Cuttings and Grand Openings coming up over the summer months so please check 
our website calendar and plan to attend all of these that your schedule allows. It means so much to the new 
businesses that choose Vestavia Hills and it is a great way to get to know them as well as their staff so be 
sure to welcome them to our city. Summertime is extremely slow even in the best of times so make sure you 
“Shop Vestavia Hills First” to help our businesses stay in business! Be sure to visit our local restaurants and 
save your receipts as part of “Savor the Summer” in Vestavia Hills and win cash prizes! Check elsewhere in 
this newsletter for details and “support local businesses” to help keep them in business! 
 
Check out our mobile app at VH2Go (you can download it for free at your app store), check the Vestavia Hills 
Living magazine or check our website at www.vestaviahills.org for members by name, product or service to 
see the wide variety we have available in our chamber. As this newsletter goes to press, so does our 2019 
Vestavia Hills Living magazine. Be on the lookout for this to hit your mailbox by the end of the month. We 
hope that you enjoy it as much as we did putting it together. Have a great summer and I hope to see you at “I 
Love America Night”!  
 
 
Unity. Prosperity. Family.  

 

Karen J. Odle 
President 

Karen Odle 
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June 11 Luncheon 
 

Reservations must be made by 4 PM Friday, June 7, 2019 
Reservations may be made by visiting www.vestaviahills.org or by calling 823-5011. 

 
Please Note: 
-Reservations that are made and not cancelled by 4:00 pm Friday, June 7 must be paid for, as we 
must pay for the number reserved. 
-Please make every effort to make your reservation on time. The number of reservations we 
have by the deadline is the number that we and the Vestavia Country Club prepare for. 

Please remember the Vestavia Country Club policy of NO JEANS  
in the ballroom where we hold our monthly luncheons. 

House Republican Caucus and was a member of the powerful Rules Committee, Economic Development and Tourism, and Consti-
tution, Campaigns, and Elections Committees.   

 
In 2011, he was presented the “2011 Axe Award” by the Alabama Association of Volunteer Fire Departments and became the only 
freshman ever to be recognized as their Legislator of the Year.   John was a member of the inaugural class of NCSL Early Learning 
Fellows in 2011 (1 of 30 Legislators selected nationwide - only one from Alabama).  In 2012, he was named the Alabama House 
Legislator of the Year by the Children’s Trust Fund, he was recognized by the Alabama Republican Party as a Rising Republican 
Star and he was presented with the 2012 Tuscaloosa All-Star Award for Excellence in Caring for Veterans.  In 2013, he was select-
ed as the Soil and Water Conservation District Area III Outstanding Elected Official for 2013, 2013 Outstanding Legislator by the 
Alabama Association of Rescue Squads, and he was named as the Child Advocate of the Year for 2013 at the Early Intervention and 
Preschool Conference.  In 2014, John was awarded the Silver Beaver by the Black Warrior Council of the Boy Scouts of America 
for outstanding volunteer service in Scouting.  John was identified by the Sunlight Foundation as the Most Effective Republican 
Member of the Alabama House of Representatives from 2011-14 and he was named Legislator of the Year by the Tuscaloosa Coun-
ty Young Republicans in 2014. In 2015, he was one of 48 leaders from around the nation to attend and graduate from the Council of 
State Government’s prestigious Henry Toll Fellowship Leadership Program. In 2016 he was named as a Champion of Democracy 
by the American Civil Liberties Union.  In 2016, he was selected by the Organization for Security and Co-operation in Europe 
(OSCE) as an International Election Observer in Russia.  He was the only elected official from the United States to be selected to 
participate in this project. 
 
On November 4, 2014, John was elected as Alabama's Secretary of State with 65% of the vote and carried 53 of Alabama's 67 coun-
ties.  He was inaugurated as Alabama’s 53rd Secretary of State on January 19, 2015. He was re-elected on November 6, 2018 and 
received more than 1 million votes which is the more than any person in the history of the office.   
 
 John Merrill is very active in his community and has served in many leadership capacities.  John is a Deacon at Calvary Baptist 
Church, where he has served as a Sunday School teacher and a member of the Sanctuary Choir.  He was on Emmaus Walk # 68 and 
has assisted with several Emmaus Walks and Chrysalis Flights.  He is a member of the National Association of Secretaries of State 
and the Republican Association of Secretaries of State.  He is the Co-Chair of the NASS Voter Participation Committee and serves 
as the NASS Representative to the Steering Committee of the National Voter Registration Day.  He is also a member of the United 
States Election Assistance Commission Standards Board.  He is or has been a member of numerous community organizations such 
as, Alabama Sports Hall of Fame Selection Committee, Children First Board of Directors, Friends of the Alabama Archives Board 
of Directors, Alabama YMCA Youth in Government Board of Directors, State Republican Executive Committee, National Rifle 
Association, Leadership Tuscaloosa, The Chamber of Commerce of West Alabama, United Way of West Alabama, YMCA, Boys 
and Girls Club, Big Brothers, Big Sisters, Boy Scouts of America, March of Dimes, Hillcrest High School Athletic Boosters Club, 
West Alabama Literacy Council, Alabama Constables Association & others.  He has also served as Southeastern Regional Vice 
President for the National School Public Relations Association and President or Chairman of many groups, which include the Ala-
bama Children’s Trust Fund, Alabama School Communicator’s Association and the Alabama Community Education Association, 
American Red Cross, Leadership Tuscaloosa Alumni Association, United Cerebral Palsy of West Alabama, Youth for Christ, Druid 
Civitan Club, the Tuscaloosa City School’s Vocational Advisory Council, past Chairman of the Tuscaloosa County Republican Ex-
ecutive Committee.  
 
John has been married to the former Cindy Benford of Phil Campbell for thirty-four years.  She is a career educator and the former 
principal at Westwood Elementary School in Coker.  The couple has two adult children, Brooks (28) lives and works in Oklahoma 
City, Oklahoma, and Allie Grace (25) lives in New York and  is an International Flight Attendant. 

(Continued from page 1) 
 



 BMSS, LLC 

 Ross Mendheim 

 1121 Riverchase Office Road 

 Birmingham, AL 35244 

 (205) 982-5500 

 Web: www.bmss.com 

 Category: Accountants 

 

 Iron City Power Washing 

 Scott Lett 

 3861 Oxford Manor Court 

 Birmingham, AL 35242 

 (205) 732-2012 

 Web: www.ironcitypowerwashing.com 

 Category: Home Services 

 

 Drama Kids of Mountain Brook, Homewood, Vestavia 

Hills and Hoover 

 Meredith Dubberly 

 732 Montgomery Highway, #234 

 Vestavia Hills, AL 35216 

 (205) 578-6820 

 Web: www.dramakids.com/al2 

 Category: Performing Arts 

 

 Welch Hornsby 

 Beau Williams 

 2000 Southbridge Parkway, Suite 500 

 Birmingham, AL 35209 

 (205) 949-6040 

 Web: www.welchhornsby.com 

 Category: Financial Advisors 

 

 ARC Realty 

 Sarah Johnson 

 4849 Wood Springs Lane 

 Birmingham, AL 35226 

 (205) 276-3867 

 Web: www.sjohnson.arcrealtyco.com 

 Category: Real Estate (Agent) 

 

 Sport Clips Vestavia 

 Bobby Dillon 

 623 Montgomery Highway 

 Vestavia Hills, AL 35216 

 (205) 848-2208 

 Web: www.haircutmentvestaviahillsal.com 

 Category: Barber Shop; Hair Salon 

 

 M-Power Ministries 

 Dalton Smith 

 4022 4th Avenue S. 

 Birmingham, AL 35222 

 (205) 595-5959 

 Web: www.mpowerministries.org 

 Category: Organizations; Healthcare 

 

 Mountain High Outfitters 

 Christopher Groom 

 310 Summit Blvd 

 Birmingham, AL 35243 

 (205) 298-7890 

 Web: www.mountainhighoutfitters.com 

 Category: Sporting Goods; Clothing; Retail 

 

 Sassy Peacock 

 Nancy Callahan 

 2114 Columbiana Road 

 Vestavia Hills, AL 35216 

 Category: Consignments; Clothing; Art; Furniture 

 

 Baumhower’s Victory Grille 

 Nic Johnson 

 1270 Montgomery Highway 

 Vestavia Hills, AL 35216 

 Web: www.baumhowers.com 

 Category: Restaurants 

 

 Baumhower’s Victory Grille 

 Bob Baumhower 

 1270 Montgomery Highway 

 Vestavia Hills, AL 35216 

 Web: www.baumhowers.com 

 Category: Restaurants 

 

 Longleaf Liberty Park 

 Leslie Carter 

 451 Liberty Parkway 

 Vestavia Hills, AL 35242 

 (205) 509-5323 

 Web: www.longleaflibertypark.com 

 Category: Assisted Living; Senior Services 

Welcome New Members 
Please support our newest Chamber members and remember to ‘Shop Vestavia Hills First’!! 
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Luncheon Business Spotlights 
 

As a benefit of Chamber membership, you are welcome to choose two luncheons to 
have a booth to showcase your business. 
 

If you would like reserve your spots for 2019, please email cham-
ber@vestaviahills.org. 

 

2019 Luncheon Dates: 
June 11 

August 13 
September 10 

October 8 
November 12 
December 10 

Thank you to everyone who participated in the 2019 Second Quarter Refer and Win Prize Drawing! 
They will be entered in the drawing to be held at the June Luncheon for $250 toward catering or 
(10) $25 gift certificates toward dining at the Vestavia Hills location of Wintzell’s Oyster 
House! 
 
Those entered are: Dan Bundy; Linda Parker; Margaret Farrell; Marty Martin; Doug Dean; Kelly 
Atchison; John Henley 
 
To be entered in the 2019 Third Quarter Refer and Win prize drawing, simply refer someone to the 
chamber who joins as a new member. Contact the chamber's Membership and Marketing Consult-
ant, Lisa Christopher at 862-3445 or email lisac@vestaviahills.org. Lisa will be happy to provide 
complete membership information to your prospects and will diligently try to "close the deal" so you 
can be included in the 2019 Third Quarter drawing. 

.  

mailto:lisac@vestaviahills.org
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Savor the Summer in Vestavia Hills by visiting as many of our restaurants as 
possible! The person who collects the most receipts (quantity, not dollar 

amount) will win a $500 Visa Gift Card, 2nd place will win a $300 Visa Gift 
Card, and 3rd place will win a $200 Visa Gift Card. Plus, keep an eye on the 
Vestavia Hills Chamber’s Facebook and Instagram pages for Restaurant of 

the Week and more chances to win prizes!   
 

Savor the Summer runs May 23rd-August 5th.  
You can use your own envelope to keep your receipts in, or pick one up 

from the Chamber Office, City Hall, or New Merkle House.  
Receipt envelopes must be turned in to the Chamber of Commerce Office 

(1975 Merryvale Rd.) by 5:00 pm on August 5.  
The winners will be announced at Back 2 School in the Hills on August 9.  

  

 The following rules will apply: 
• Open to both residents and non-residents 

• Limit 1 entry per household 

• Original or printed copy receipts are accepted 

• 1 household receipt per restaurant per mealtime; multiple receipts from a restaurant 
is only allowed if it is for different dates or times (examples: one from a restaurant 
for breakfast and another from the same restaurant for dinner on the same day is 
accepted. One from a restaurant for lunch on Monday and one from the same res-
taurant for lunch on Tuesday is accepted. Paying separately for each member of 
the family for breakfast on the same visit to get multiple receipts is not accepted).  
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Member Notes 
• Vestavia Hills United Methodist Church will be hosting a Farmers every Wednesday through August 28 

(except July 3) from 10:00 am-1:00 pm at Scout Square. Find seasonal vegetables, fruits and baked goods 
from local producers. 

 
• Vestavia Hills United Methodist Church invites 4K-5th graders to join them on a voyage to Mars and 

beyond Vacation Bible Camp, June 10-14, 9am-12pm. Register: https://vhumc.org/event/vbc/  
 
• Join Village Dermatology for a Brunch & Learn on June 11 at 10:00 am. Come learn about the #1 non-

invasive fat removal treatment with Jane Vickers, one of only 3 Coolsculpting Masters in the state of Ala-
bama. Enjoy brunch bites, FREE CoolSculpting consultations and BIG savings on CoolSculpting. Free to 
attend. Email: Odemmons@villagedermatology.net to reserve your spot  

 
• Join Sandler Training on June 14 from 8:30-10:00 am at the Chamber Office for an Executive Briefing 

for businses owners and sales leaders. They're going to walk through how prospects buy today, how pro-
fessionals sell and where the two processes collide. Free to attend. Register at https://
www.ksainc.sandler.com/ 

 
• Pure Fitness will be offering a 9:30am class this summer with childcare on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Sign 

up at purefitnessllc.com/classschedule 
 
• You are invited to a very special Master Class at Village Dermatology on June 18, hosted by Trish 

McEvoy's Lead Trainer Paul de Padua. Paul has traveled with Trish all over the country, so you don’t 
want to miss his exclusive insight into Trish McEvoy and her line of makeup!  Enjoy hor d'oeuvres and a 
hands-on Makeup Lesson from Trish McEvoy Makeup Artists! Space is limited, so sign up for one of our 
two classes available! Email Katrina at kdanner@villagedermatology.net to reserve your spot! Spots avail-
able for the 2:00 pm class; wait list for the 5:00 pm class. 

 
• Granger Thagard & Associates is having an auction on June 27 at 1:00 pm for a home at 1280 Gun-

tersville Road, Arab, AL. Visit www.gtauctions.com for more information. 
 
• Save the date for 3-on-a-String 4th of July Concert during morning worship services at Vestavia Hills 

United Methodist Church on July 7! 
 
• The Vestavia Hills Professional Firefighter Local 2087 along with Forge Fitness are hosting a charitable 

crossfit competition, The Inferno, on September 28 at Quad Sports & Fitness, benefiting A4One and 
Camp Conquest. For information on sponsoring or participating, please email Josh Snyder at theforgein-
ferno@gmail.com  

 
 
 

If you have any news or events you would like to put in the News & Views, email it to chamber@vestaviahills.org. 



NO PETS please. 

 



Gwen Brannum~RealtySouth * Caprine Engineering * Commercial Realty Partners * Conservatory of the Arts 
Dermatology & Skin Care Center of Birmingham * Express Oil Change & Tire Engineers 

Joel’s Vestavia * Liberty Park Children’s Dentistry * Roofing & Painting Contractor-Oswaldo Sialer 
Taylor Burton Company * Town Village Vestavia Hills * Vestavia Pediatrics * Attorney Everett Wess 
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Wayne Brannum-ADT Security Services 
Alison Howell-Alabama Power Company 

Kayla Alexander-America’s First Federal Credit Union 
Jeff Phillips-American Pest Control 

Beau Bevis-ARC Realty 
Steve Ammons-Background IQ 
Patrick Cushman-BancorpSouth 

Steve Vickery-BB&T 
Ben Nevins-B.L. Harbert International 

Sandra Cleveland-Berk Cleveland Rathmell Wealth Strategies 
Ginger Aarons-Birmingham Business Journal 

Angie McEwen*-Butler Snow LLP 
Chad Gay-Cahaba Benefits Group 

Kim McConnell-Campisi Law 
Representative Jim Carns 

Brian Barksdale-Carr, Riggs & Ingram, CPA 
David Surber-Cellular Sales Authorized Agent of Verizon Wireless 

Doug Dean*-Children’s of Alabama 
Dennis Cameron-Cooke, Cameron, Travis & Co. 

Bobby Haynes-Costco Wholesale 
Charlie Norton-Harbert Realty Services 

Steve Mote-Hollywood Pools 
Leigh Ann Allen-HotWorx 

Donnie Dobbins-IBERIABANK 
Jason Lovoy-Infomedia 

Mike Jackson*-Jackson Howard & Whatley, CPAs 
Tony Cooper-The Jimmie Hale Mission 

Stan Glantz-Katz Properties 
John Gunderson-Liberty Park Joint Venture 

Garrett Griffith-Luckie’s Pine Straw 
Mark Macoy-Mark W. Macoy, LLC 

Mark Yanosky, D.M.D.-Mark Yanosky Orthodontics 
Chip McCallum-McCallum Hoaglund & Irby, LLP 

Jim Black-McDonald’s 
Joe Harris-McGowin-King Mortgage 

Roger Steur*-Method Mortgage 
Robin Morgan*-Morgan Properties 

Debbie Mar-Newk’s Eatery 
Sherri Ewing-Nurse Next Door 
Kerry Adkins-OnTime Service 

Maury Wald-Over the Mountain Journal 
James Barnett-Peoples Bank of Alabama 

Dr. Melanie Petro-Petro Facial Plastic Surgery & MedSpa 
Sean Johnson-Progress Bank 
James Pace-Rainbow Paint 

Jimmy Nuckles-Regions Bank 
Becky Hicks-Abbott-RE/MAX Southern Homes 

Lauren Trim-Sentry Heating, Air Conditioning, Plumbing & 
Generators 

Scott Jenkins-Southern States Bank 
Amy Kabase-Spectrum Reach 

Rob Dowda-SpeedPro Imaging Direct 
Keith Andrews-SperryCGA-The Andrews Group 

James Robinson*-Spire 
Tyler Kime-Standard Air, Plumbing & Insulation 

John Henley-State Farm Insurance 
Dr. Nicol Pettway-Summit Express Urgent Care 

Bill Brunson-Vestavia Hills United Methodist Church 
Mark Gualano-Vestavia Title & Mark E. Gualano LLC 

Dan Starnes-Vestavia Voice 
Senator Jabo Waggoner 

Joe Perez-Wild Birds Unlimited 
Stephen Allen-Williams Blackstock Architects 

Butch Zaragoza 
 

*Chamber Past Chair 



Board of Directors 

Chair: Gary Jordan, 

Summit Franchising Group 

 Chair Elect: John Henley, State Farm Insurance 

Vice Chair Membership Development:  

Becky Hicks-Abbott, RE/MAX Southern Homes 

Vice Chair Business Development: 

Jeff Florio, Old Oak Advisors 

Vice Chair Community Affairs: Scott Perry, RealtySouth  

 Vice Chair Programming: Taylor Burton, Taylor Burton 

Co., Inc. 

Vice Chair Public Education: Kelly Bottcher 

Treasurer: Ben Chambliss 

Jackson, Howard & Whatley, CPAs 

Secretary/Legal Counsel:  Mark Macoy 

Mark W. Macoy, LLC 

Immediate Past Chair: Doug Dean, Children’s of 

Alabama   

Past Chair: Linda Parker, Bruster’s Real Ice Cream 
 

 Directors 

Keri Bates, Rocky Ridge Drug Co. 

Sandra Cleveland, BCR Wealth Strategies 

Sam Duffey, Ashford Advisors 

Erin Holtz, Pure Fitness 

Rachel Patterson, Bradford Health Services 

James Robinson, Spire 

Roger Steur, Method Mortgage 

Karen J. Odle, President 

Phone:  823-5011     Fax:  823-8974 

Email: kareno@vestaviahills.org 

Web: www.vestaviahills.org 

Lisa Christopher, Membership Consultant 

Email: lisac@vestaviahills.org 

Betsy Webster, Office Manager 

Email: betsyw@vestaviahills.org 

Katie Woodruff, Communications Manager 

Email: katiew@vestaviahills.org 

Upcoming Chamber Meetings    
  

June 11 Monthly Luncheon, Vestavia Country Club 11:30 am 

June 20 Board of Directors, Chamber Office, 7:45 am 
  

 

Events 
June 20 Business After Hours-Fleming’s Steakhouse, 5 pm 

June 27 I Love America Night, VHHS, 6 pm 

 
Other Meetings & Holidays 

 

June 10 City Council Meeting, Council Chambers 6 pm 

June 13 Planning & Zoning Commission, 6 pm 

June 20 Board of Zoning Adjustment, 6 pm 

June 24 City Council Meeting, Council Chambers 6 pm 
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